May 17, 2017
SENT VIA WEB PORTAL AND ABC LMI
Steven V. King

Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
Wash. Utils. & Transp. Comm’n v. Pacific Power & Light Co. (PacifiCorp Schedule 300),

Docket UE-161204
Dear Mr. King:

Under the Commission’s procedural schedule, set in Order 03 in the above-referenced docket, parties have the opportunity to file cross-answering testimony on May 17, 2017.  Public Counsel files this letter to avoid confusion and to inform parties and the Commission that it is not filing cross-answering testimony.  We look forward to the opportunity to participate in the evidentiary hearings in June and will submit a post-hearing brief addressing legal and policy issues raised in this case pursuant to the procedural schedule.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  Thank you.  

Sincerely,

/s/ Lisa W. Gafken
LISA W. GAFKEN
Assistant Attorney General

WSBA No. 31549

Public Counsel Unit
Lisa.Gafken@atg.wa.gov

(206) 464-6595
LWG:sl
cc:
Service List (First Class Mail, FedEx Overnight Delivery and/or ABC LMI & E-mail)

ALJ Rayne Pearson (via E-mail only) 






